
 
 

 

 

March 2014 
 
Beloved Brothers, 
 
Receive our warm greetings in the precious name of our glorious Lord and Saviour Jesus Christ. 
 
By the grace of God, we have started this year with good plans to help the church grow, both in knowledge of the Word as well as in 
attendance to our regular meetings.  We would like to see a remarkable growth in every area of our church. Many people are being 
saved every month because of our consistent approach to preach the Gospel week after week. Therefore, we are praying that the 
Lord will give us wisdom to implement a more effective follow-up method than we have used so far. 
 
In the month of February, my beloved wife finished writing a record for all the soul winners with the name and the data of the 
people who reported to the church they had won in 2013. This will help us to provide a better care for the new converts to get 
baptized and to involve them in the life of the local church. Please help us pray for this. One of the great failures of the church in this 
century has been the lack of care of new converts, so we need to improve in this area. Last month (February) three of the people I 
personally led to Christ came to church. Rina and her son Donald have continued to attend services, and other brothers have also 
had a remarkable result. 
 
A great testimony I would like to share with you is the salvation of Mr. Rodriguez. This brother was approximately 
110 years old (neither he nor his family knew his exact age). The Lord gave me the great privilege of sharing the 
Gospel with him, and with great joy he received the Lord. Mr. Rodriguez came twice to church. One night his 
grandson, Bro. Joseph, said that his elderly grandfather got on his knees and began to praise God and then 
suddenly died. All his family admired the way Mr. Rodriguez died. Two of his sons and some grandchildren also 
received the Lord as their Saviour. Please pray for the Rodriguez family and their spiritual growth. Praise the Lord! 
Since our last letter, 91 precious souls received the Gospel and were saved, and 3 were baptized. 
 
January and February were two months where our prayer services became a time of praise and thanksgiving.  Two 
of our faithful sisters were in treatment because doctors were suspicious of cancer. We were praying for healing 
for these sisters. The doctors declared them healthy after several tests, including Sister Carmen Ramirez and 
Mercedes Suero.  We prayed for other brothers who were unemployed, and most of them found jobs. We have 
seen that God is faithful to His promises. We give glory and honor to our great God for his great love and 
wonderful care for his people. 
 
Concerning my family, my wife is very happy because she saw her father after eight years. Please keep praying for my wife’s health 
and for the spiritual health of our three children. 
 
We love you and really appreciate your great investment for those who desperately need the Gospel of Christ. 
 
Prayer Requests: 
1. For new converts 
2. For the follow-up program 
3. For new students for our Bible college 
4. For more workers for our church routes 
 
Because Jesus lives, 
Andres & Dora Amoros 

Andrés and Dora Amorós 
Your Missionaries in the Dominican Republic 
Philippians 1:6 


